
















Reflections 

"The children's input was ve:ry moving and inspirational. 
It truly surprised me how insightful and realistic they were 
about what they wanted changed." 
Commission member Linda Richards, Service Manager, Services for Children, 
Young People & Families Perth & Kinross Council 

What went well? 
According to Commissioners, teachers and 
project coordinators. 

The interactive activities which encouraged the 
children to share their ideas and develop 
leadership skills were well planned. The 
timescale worked well, as and you were able to 
give the sessions the quality time they required 
to be successful. Children really felt that their 
opinions were being sought and enjoyed the 
fact that there were a few sessions. 

It's been the catalyst to 
create a connection 
between the three primary 
schools which will hopefully 
continue in the future in 
some way. 

The resources we developed 
based on the project are already 
proving useful to other local 
authorities and community 
groups in Scotland and beyond. 

What we'd do differently? 
An explicit aim of this pilot project was to inform similar 
work and the development WEAll's Policy Design Guide. 
We've learned a huge amount about techniques for 
engaging children in visioning work and the realistic 
timescales needed for a project of this nature. In future 
we'd scale down our ambitions for the first year of the 
project and hire someone locally. 
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We hope that Perth & Kinross Council will be able to 
follow through quickly with simple things such as better 
lighting and prominent, colourful rubbish bins. Making 
an area feel safe is often about perception, especially 
for younger people and making them part of the 
decision making process is an excellent way of 
beginning this journey. 

Elsa (20) and Linda (72) Commission members 

What comes next? 

"In many ways, we are just getting started. Ultimately, we'd like to 
use the approach we've used in Letham across the Council." 
Commission member Clare Mailer, Executive Lead, Strategic Planning and Transformation, 
Perth & Kinross Council 

Building on their experience with Love Letham, Perth & Kinross Council are setting up 
a "Locality Group" in Letham. This will be a multidisciplinary "team" of service 
providers from different areas of the Council e.g. housing, social work, health and 
community wardens. They will be empowered to respond to the unique needs of the 
area. This will streamline and tailor services for residents by reorienting frontline 
services to meet local needs. 

The bottom-up and participatory approach we've used will be applied to the 
development of Perth & Kinross's new Locality Group. 

We'll evolve the Love Letham Commission and continue to work with children of all 
ages and young people to formulate policy changes on the issues they identified in 
the visioning exercises. And we'll share our learnings with other local authorities, 
policymakers and third sector organisations across Scotland and beyond so that 
others might adopt this collaborative approach to visionary policymaking. 

17 












